Des Moines, Iowa
December 15, 2021 



Hello family and friends,

We know it’s a bit early to write this but, there are so many of you and only two of us to write all these letters. People like you have made our lives incredibly special and happy, and there is not a year that goes by that we don’t think of you and send out our love to you.

Now that Katrina is starting college, and with Brendan all busy working in Canada, we have more time for ourselves as chick-less parents. We are very happy to see our children thrive and fulfil their dreams.

Jonathan is a little bit bummed this season because his princess is going away right after New Year’s to reach the start of her course. But don’t worry, he still has his queen to look after him. 

On that note, be ready to get more calls and visits from us now that we can take some time away from home! We are planning a rather long road trip and some of it includes seeing people we miss and love.

In the meantime, we are just waiting for Brendan to arrive in a couple of days to have one more Christmas dinner together as a family.

Have a lovely Christmas and may the new year bring joy, and many adventures to you!

With our best wishes,


Riley and Jonathan
